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February 2009 1801 9™ Avenue South, Birmingham, AL 35205
E-Mail: Birminghamdds@bellsouth.net Tel: (205) 933-1718

DATE: February 3, 2009
PLACE: Hoover Country Club
TIMES: Hospitality Hour 5:30

Dinner and Program: 6:30
SPEAKER: James A. Smith, Jr. D.M.D.

TOPIC: “When Should [ Give Up On A Tooth?”

Dr. Smith will answer this question during his presentation as well as (1) What are the treatment
possibilities to save an endodontically compromised tooth? and (2) When is it appropriate to
take extraordinary measures to save a tooth? He will touch on the different aspects of treatment
possibilities and the patient’s desires and expectations. Dr. Smith is a 1976 graduate of the
University of Alabama where he majored in chemistry. He received his D.M.D. at the
University of Alabama School of Dentistry in 1980 and then did his residency in endodontics
there. He also studied with Dr. Gary Carr at the Pacific Endodontic Research Foundation in San
Diego. He has been practicing endodontics with a microscope since 1994. His office is on
Southside; he is one of our own, and we welcome him to our podium.

Hoover Country Club can be reached via Hwy. 31 and Deo Dara Drive. Our menu will
include spinach salad, roasted pork roast, chef’s vegetables, hot rolls, iced tea, coffee and
key lime pie. Please return your check by Thursday before the meeting. Or give us a call
at 933-1718 if you can’t get it in the mail. You will receive one hour of C.E. for this
program.

Advance Reservations: $40.00
Tickets at the Door: $42.00

PLEASE WELCOME our new members: Drs. William Clark Thomas and Justin “Todd”
Reeves.



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

It’s hard to believe that the New Year is here, and what a year we’ve just had. Globally, we have
‘a worldwide economic recession, and our troops are fighting in foreign lands. Nationally, we
have people still suffering from hurricane and fire tragedies, people losing their jobs and houses,
and a new President and Congress promising change. In dentistry, we have conflict between
ALDA, the PDA and our State Board, more unlicensed practitioners doing dental procedures,
and difficult issues concerning insurance programs and access to care. Despite the uncertainty of
the future, we must look at it with optimism. In all of these issues we now recognize the
problems, and steps are being taken to give relief and resolution.

During this young year, let’s pray for the wisdom of our leadership and comfort for the suffering
whil€ giving thanks for the blessings we enjoy. -

We will not be having our regular Tuesday night meeting in January. Instead, please come to our
January 16 meeting at The Club. Patterson Dental is bringing Dr. Dan Poticny to discuss dental
technology and its application to everyday practice. Events such as this are our best fund raisers
and serve to provide you with good CE Credit.

Our November CE program was a success. We had 12 dental assistants learning good
techniques of impression taking and pouring study models. Thanks to our instructors Dr. Debbie
Sema and Dr. Mark Yanosky and to the office of Sarver and Yanosky for use of their facility.
We also appreciate our friends at Sullivan and Schein who donated the supplies.

We wish you a Happy and Prosperous New Year from your Executive Council.

At the Feb. 2, meeting, we will elect a nominating committee to choose new leaders. Please be
present to volunteer for the committee or to nominate a trusted friend. We will also name the
Dentist of the Year that night.
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DENTAL HYGIENE STUDY CLUB

will meet Jan. 12 in Room E of Volker Hall The Bulletin of

at UAB.. Andrei Borash will speak on Birmingham District
“Infectious Disease..”On Feb. 9, Jan Hickey Dental Society

will speak on “Risk Management Consultant is published monthly at
— Are We Being Sued?” The meetings begin 1801 9th Ave. South

at 6 p.m. For further info contact Becky Birmingham, AL 35205

Walters at 823-5554 after six p.m.
President: Dr. Preston Reynolds

TEMPORARY COVERAGE: William D. President-Elect: Dr. Roy A. Smith, III
Mims, D.M.D., will cover while you are out Vice President: Dr. Leigh Kent

of the office. Available to check hygiene and Secretary: Dr. Robert Rudolph
evaluate emergencies for possible referral. Treasurer: Dr. Milton Essig
Telephone: 256-245-6084 or Editor: Carolynne B. Scott

Cell: 256-872-6084. .



AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF WOMEN DENTISTS will present a seminar Jan. 22 at
Marriott Grandview featuring Rhonda Mullins, CEO of Vista Pro, Inc. “How to Keep Your
Practice Thriving During Tough Economic Times” will be the topic. Dr. Jennifer Biter, national
board member of AAWD, will be on hand to give a history of women in dentistry. If interested in
attending, please send a check for $25 to reserve your spot to 216 West Jackson Blvd., Chicago,
Illinois 60606. The cocktail reception will be from 5:30 to 6:00 p.m. and the program from 6:00 to
7:30 p.m. Henry Schein Dental is sponsoring the program for further information, call Kazey
Powerzanas at (205)987-8397.

ESCA-ROSA DENTAL SOCIETY has invited our members to attend a seminar featuring Dr.
Henry Gremillion Jan. 30 at the Sacred Heart Conference Center in Pensacola, FL. Hours are 8
a.m. - 12 and 1:30 to 4:30 p.m. Cost is $50. Please send checks to Dr. Allen Litvak, Jr. at 904
Garden Gate Circle, Pensacola, FL, 32504 or call his office at 850-494-9292 for further
information. Dr. Gremillion will be speaking on "Facial Pain.” He received his D.D.S. from LSU
in 1977 and completed a fellowship in Craniomandibular Dysfunction in 1991 at the University of
Florida. He is past president of the American Equilibration Society.

THE FULLY INTEGRATED PRACTICE will EXPERIENCE
be Dr. Daniel J. Poticny’s topic on Jan. 16 at The
Club from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m.. All around the walls £l
of the Glen Iris Room, Patterson Dental, our
sponsor, will se t up examples of the technologies
that complement a practice that is above and
beyond the norm. Dr. Poticny will explain how to
create value for your services, not your products.
How to identify, plan, and procure technology with
a line item analysis. How to do impression-free
dentistry, and restorative services patients are
seeking. What is the cost basis and revenue basis
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GIVE KIDS A SMILE will occur over a six-week period —February through mid-March
2009 -- according to Dr. Stephen Mitchell of the dental school faculty. The Children’s Clinic
at the school will screen 250 children, do cleanings where possible, then refer them out to
volunteer dentists for one quadrant of free dentistry. The screening form completed at the
school and radiographs will be forwarded to your office. Volunteers may go to the school
website after the New Year. That’s www.dental.uab.edu. Link to the GKAS page to sign up.
Those who would like to contribute financially to the care of other children at the school may
do so by contacting Rosie Turner of the Alabama Academy of Pediatric Dentistry at 975-
4906. An appropriate donation would be $50 per child. Thanks to Dr. Angel Rohner for
chairing this for BDDS again. Please call her at 870-0892 if you have any questions.

CHILDREN’S DENTAL HEALTH MONTH will continue through February. We will have
the new posters available at our February meeting or you can stop by our office to get some.
They are two-sided which makes them age appropriate for both young children and adolescents.
We also have video tapes available which you can borrow for school presentations. Just give us a
call at 933-1718.

CONGRATULATIONS to Dr. Lionel Sadowsky, who recently received the Southern Association
of Orthodontists’ Oren A. Oliver Distinguished Service Award.. The award was established in
1978 to recognize members who have served above and beyond normal expectations with
innovation, exceptional leadership and excellent execution.
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NEW DENTIST MENTORING PROGRAM

Dear Fellow New Dentist:

I am sending this letter to both notify and invite
you to be a part of the new dentist/mentor
program. The goal is to help pair dentists that
have graduated within the last five years with
seasoned and experienced dentists. This
partnership aims to provide young doctors with
someone who can provide answers,
encouragement and direction while giving career
professionals meaningful opportunities to give
back to the profession and leave lasting
impressions on future generations.

cercon
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The genius behind Cercon® Smart Ceramics is yttria-stabilized
zirconia, a highly stable oxide ceramic that delivers strength
and fracture toughness far beyond that of other known esthetic
ceramics. Remarkably more powerful, Cercon® zirconia is al-
most 155% stronger than Empress® 2, over 60% stronger than
Inceram and a full 50% stronger than machined Procera® alu-
mina.

* Metal-free bridges and singles
« Anteriors or Posteriors

* Biocompatible

* Cementable or Bondable

* Clinically Proven

131 Lyon Lane N A
d ette Birmiél gl(llam, é“‘ 3 152“ Call for a case pick-up:
www.burdettedental.com - -
ent burdental@burdettedental.com 205-916-0887

There are no time or monetary demands. Our
expectation is a minimal quarterly meeting
between yourself and your mentor, but your
communications, meetings, etc. should be
mutually determined. Even if you are an
associate dentist, this can be an opportunity to
develop new friendships and learn from others.

If you have questions or would like to sign up,
please let me know. You can E-mail me at

kyattdentistry@yahoo.com, call me at 871-1229
(office) or 563-4353 (cell.)
I hope you will take advantage of this opportunity.

Sincerely,

Victor F. Kyatt, ITI, D.M.D.
Chairman.

Consisting of 88% pure gold and 9% platinum, Captek® pro-
vides the biocompatibility of a high noble alloy while testing
significantly lower in bacteria than natural tooth surfaces in the
same mouth. As the gold color of Captek® reflects through the
porcelain, the restorarion takes on a lifelike appearance, blend-
ing with natural dentition while eliminating gray margins.

* No special chairside requirements
* Eliminates gray margins

* Superior biocompatibility

* Extreme bond strength
» Superior fit




CAHABA VALLEY HEALTH CARE has added a dental hygiene clinic at their dental trailer.
Students at Wallace State will staff nine clinics for patients in the CVHC program this coming
year. The clinics will be overseen by volunteer dentists and Wallace State’s Dr. Teresa
Ray-Connell. It was good to see Dr. Debbie Sema pictured on the cover of their recent
publication along with a patient she helped and to note that Dr. Belinda Waldo is serving on their
board of directors. BDDS is listed under “Who’s Involved.” Though organized to help Hispanic
people, Cahaba Valley frequently sees patients whom we refer to their screenings which are held

monthly at local churches.
* % %

LIVE UNITED -- Give, Advocate, Volunteer is this year’s United Way theme. Our overall goal is
$51,000 and so far, we have $48,585 pledged. “With the current state of the economy, it is critical, now
more than ever that we have the resources to help those in need. Will you join us in advancing the
common good? No matter, how small or large, your gift is vital,” says Dr. Roy Smith, chairman.

-CE MEETINGS TO COME THIS YEAR

Feb. 3 - “When Should I Give Up On A Tooth” April 7 - “Failures” - Dr. Jean O’Neal
- Dr. James A. Smith, Jr.

May S - “State of the School” - Dr. Huw
March 3 - “Third Molars and Controversies” Thomas, and “Self-Adhesive Cement” - Dr.
- Dr. Rocky Alling John Burgess
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The Bulletin

March 2009 1801 9" Avenue South, Birmingham, AL 35205
E-Mail: Birminghamdds@bellsouth.net Tel: (205) 933-1718

T DATE: March 3.2009 - -

PLACE: Hoover Country Club
TIMES: Hospitality Hour 5:30
Dinner and Program: 6:30
SPEAKER: Rocklin D. Alling. D.D.S.

TOPIC: “Observations of the ‘Goofy’ Third Molar”

Dr. Alling is a 1977 graduate of Indiana University School of Dentistry. He participated in the
Birmingham Veterans Administration General Practice Residency before completing his Oral
Surgery training at the University of Louisville. After serving three years in the U.S. Army.
Rocky joined his late father Dr. Charles C. Alling in 1984 in a small Alabama town called
Hoover where he is currently associated with Dr. Landon McLain. He is past president of our
society and the current president of the Alabama Society of Oral and Maxillofacial Surgeons.
Dr. Alling and his wife Pam have been married for 34 years and he says he has mercifully just
written his last tuition check to Samford where all three sons have gone to college. He will
present a wide ranging talk on a variety of controversies concerning the management of third
molars and patient care. He will cover the predictability of third molar eruption. imaging
techniques for third molars and controversies about third— molar patients. His observations of
the “goofy™ wisdom tooth will draw upon more than thirty years of private practice experience.
We welcome him to our podium.

Hoover Country Club can be reached via Hwy. 31 and Deo Dara Drive. Our menu will
include spinach salad, sliced pot roast, chef’s vegetables, hot rolls, iced tea, coffee and
apple pie. Please return your check by Thursday before the meeting. Or give us a call at
933-1718 if you can’t get it in the mail. You will receive one hour of C.E. for this program.

Advance Reservations: $40.00
Tickets at the Door: $42.00

PLEASE WELCOME our new member Dr. Gary Petro of Sumiton.



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Having attended alumni weekend recently, I have seen many of the good things we have going for
us. [ heard John Molinari praise dentistry for being in the forefront of preventing the spread of
disease to our workers and to the public. There has never been a documented case of AIDS or
Hepatitis C spread occupationally to a dental healthcare worker. Dental workers and dental patients
are at the bottom of all diseases being spread by patient care and occupational settings. We should be
proud of our profession’s response to emerging disease threats. These are good facts to enlighten our
staffs and patients.

Few professions have embraced emerging technologies like dentistry. Computer records, digital
radiography and tomography, video cameras, Lasers, LED curing lights, caries detectors, loupes,
microscopes, CAD/CAM, digital impressions, ceramics and implants are but a glimpse of what the
future holds for better treatment of our patients.

Dentistry will always have its challenges. Insurance interferences into our treatment decisions are as
strong as ever in this difficult economy. We can expect them to continue to disguise their profit-
driven, cost-containing measures as holding down health care costs to the public. We should all
keep up with the efforts in this state, such as the Blue Cross lawsuit, and nationally, such as the NY
state verdict against United Healthcare. If you are unaware, the N.Y. Attorney General won a case
that exposed United Healthcare for having a subsidiary company that arbitrarily set UCR figures for
medical claims. This could have repercussions in other lawsuits.

Another threat to dentistry is coming from states that are allowing dental treatment to be performed
by a new classification of dental care practitioners. Most recently, Minnesota might allow mid-level
providers to perform extractions and Class I and II restorations.

We should all be thankful for our members who serve on the state and national levels of organized
dentistry. Bill Lawson, Calvin McCulloh, Red Stevens, Lee Ferguson, Kent Palcanis, Kathy
Jefferson, Ron Cater, Jennifer Davis, Robert Rudolph and Karen McCaffery are the most recent

- people I know who have been in the trenches Iooking out for our bést intefests. If you are someone — ~
who has an interest in getting more involved in issues critical to dentistry, let these people know and
thy can help you get plugged in.

We have only a few meetings left, but our program committee has not let us down yet with great
speakers and interesting topics. I hope to see you Tuesday night. '

Preston

DENTAL HYGIENE STUDY CLUB L
will meet March 9 in Room E of Volker Hall ~ State Meeting Dates:

at UAB. Dr. Phillip Cox will speak on TMJ. June 9 - 14

The meeting begins at 6 p.m. For further info

-]
contact Becky Walters at 823-5554 after 6.



CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR DENTIST OF THE YEAR, Dr. Lee Ferguson, who received the
2008 plaque from Dr. Preston Reynolds at our February meeting. Dr. Ferguson went through the chairs
to serve as president of BBDA and also spent 12 years attending Board of Trustees meetings in
Montgomery and elsewhere on our behalf. He has now gone through the chairs of the Alabama Dental
Association and is serving as president. He is a member of the American College of Dentists and the
International College of Dentists and has served as an alternate delegate to the American Dental
Association. He received his D.M.D. from the University of Alabama School of Dentistry in 1975.

Dr. Ferguson promised a good state meeting this year, June 9-14 at the Perdido Beach Hilton. Among the
interesting speakers will be Joe Stephen, Jeffrey Okeson, a TMD expert, and Randy Huffines on
geriatrics. Howard Glazer will speak on dental materials. Red Stevens and Matthew Litz will address the
hygienists. On-line registration began Feb. 16. He said the recently conceived legislation regarding the
Board of Dental Examiners might work. The bill is 50 pages long. The board was sued by White Smile,
a proponent of kiosks for whitening in malls, and won the case. In the future, it will be against the
Practice Act to have such ventures in Alabama.

SINCERE SYMPATHY to Dr. Thomas S. Jones, II1, of Hoover in the recent loss of his mother
Mrs. Frances Jones of Russellville.

cercon

The genius behind Cercon® Smart Ceramics is yttria-stabilized
zirconia, a highly stable oxide ceramic that delivers strength
and fracture toughness far beyond that of other known esthetic
ceramics. Remarkably more powerful, Cercon® zirconia is al-
most 155% stronger than Empress® 2, over 60% stronger than
Inceram and a full 50% stronger than machined Procera® alu-

Consisting of 88% pure gold and 9% platinum, Captek® pro-
vides the biocompatibility of a high noble alloy while testing
significantly lower in bacteria than natural tooth surfaces in the
same mouth. As the gold color of Captek® reflects through the
porcelain, the restoration takes on a lifelike appearance, blend-
mina. ing with natural dentition while eliminating gray margins.

« Metal-free bridges and singles * No special chairside requirements

* Anteriors or Posteriors * Eliminates gray margins
* Biocompatible * Superior biocompatibility
e Extreme bond strength

» Cementable or Bondable

« Clinically Proven » Superior fit
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United
way D)

United Way
0f Centml Alabama, Inc.

OVER THE TOP! We’ve exceeded our goal of $51,000 for a total pledge of $58,065 or 113% of

our goal. Dr. Roy Smith, chairman, thanks everyone for being so generous.

Special thanks go to our committee, includ-
ing Drs. David Holcomb, Mark Todd, Michael
Maniscalco, Leigh Kent, Rocky Alling, Sherri
Weissman, Glenn Stephens, Debbie Sema and
Bruce Spink.

OUR NOMINATING COMMITTEE,
elected at the February meeting includes Dr.
George Petznick, chairman, Barry
Goodspeed, Matthew Litz, James L.
Sanderson, Jr., Diana Wood, Melissa Nix and
Maureen Pezzementi.

They will meet Feb. 17 and then report at our
March 3 meeting.

BE| AFTCO

TRANSITION CONSULTANTS

Over 150 practice transition programs
customized to meet your needs.

Practice Sales
Practice Mergers
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AFTCO is the oldest and largest dental
practice transition consulting firm in the
United States. AFTCO assists dentists with
associateships, purchasing and selling
practices, and retirement plans.We are much
more than a practice broker, we are there to

serve you through all stages of your career.

"l was pleased with AFTCO's assistance and advice in
the sale of my practice and building. My AFTCO
analyst answered all my calls quickly and was very
nice in all of my contacts with him. He showed
interest in helping me obtain the results | wanted."

Earl H. Pate, Jr., D.M.D.
Bessemer, Alabama




THE TWELVE MOST COMMON TRANSITION MISTAKES will be itemized by Dr. Earl
Douglas at a Transitions Seminar one hour before our April 7 meeting. This seminar is free and
will be going on in the President’s Room during our hospitality hour.

Dr. Douglas is founder of ADS South and
has experience as a practicing dentist, as well

as an M.B.A. degree and more than 26 years < '

of transition experience. \‘1’;9;/'

The presentation will explain what has not A MESSAGE FROM OUR DELEGATE:

worked for other dentists in the past and will

enable the participants to avoid some of the Our Fifth District trustee, Dr. Marie

most common and costly mistakes that Schweinebraten, is running for president-elect of

others have made. the American Dental Association. If elected, she

B 7 - will automatically become president the

While many dentists will suffer mistakes in following year. The election will take place in

transitions, Dr. Douglas says you can October in the ADA House of Delegates during

improve your odds of success by not the Annual Meeting. Marie is in private practice

repeating known mistakes. in Atlanta and has been active in organized
dentistry for years. She is an extremely capable

You do not have to register to attend. Just and effective leader who understands and

come with your questions and concerns supports our position on private practice and

about getting into or out of a practice. keeping the dentist as the leader of the dental
team.

You can help! To get support nationally, she
must travel to districts throughout the United
States. This is expensive. Financial support
comes from state, district and individual
donations. All are important and necessary 1o
assure our best possible chance of success. We

have five delegates in Alabama, and there are
over 400 delegates in the ADA.

It is a rare and important opportunity for our
district and Alabama, and we intend to get her

QL L
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GIVE KIDS A SMILE is underway. Children are being screened at the dental school to the tune of
about 10 per day. They will be assigned to dentists who have volunteered to do a quadrant or more
of dentistry in their offices. At present, there are 110 operative appointments underway with hope
for 150, according to our chairman, Dr. Angel Rohner. Monetary contributions allow more
operative work to be done at the school. If you meant to contribute financially, please mail your
check to the Alabama Academy of Pediatric Dentistry, c/o Mrs. Rosie Turner UAB Department of
Pediatric Dentistry, 1530 3rd Avenue South, SDB 302, Birmingham, AL 35294-0007. Work in

dental offices will continue into March.

MILES FOR SMILE-- Give Kids a Smile will benefit from the five-mile run and one-mile fun run
which the American Student Dental Association at UAB held Dec. 6 at Crestline Elementary School.
According to Jordin Barkley, it was a huge success with more than 100 participants who came out in the
cold to run and enjoy hot chocolate and chicken biscuits. In all, ASDA raised $3,500. Dental student

winners were Jeffrey Shelley and Sarah Schmidt. Thanks to all who participated.

MENTORING PROGRAM -- If you are a young dentist who would occasionally like some worldly
wisdom from one of our seasoned dentists, please contact Dr. Victor Kyatt at 871-1229. He will link
you with someone who has already volunteered to help with answers, encouragement and
direction. You can E-mail him at kyattdentistry@yahoo.com. This is a free service.

Professional Practice Consultants, Lid.
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The Bulletin

Birmingham District Dental Society

April 2009 1801 9*" Avenue South, Birmingham, AL 35205
E-Mail: Birminghamdds@bellsouth.net Tel: (205) 933-1718

DATE: April 7,2009 -
PLACE: Hoover Country Club
TIMES: Hospitality Hour 5:30
Transition Seminar 5:30
Dinner and Program: 6:30

SPEAKER: Jean O’Neal, D.M.D., M.S.
TOPIC: “Failures”

A native of Paint Rock, Alabama, Dr. Jean O’Neal graduated from Judson College in 1969. She
subsequently graduated from the University of Alabama School of Dentistry in 1977 and
received her Masters of Science in Dentistry there in 1980. She is presently chair of the
Department of Prosthodontics at the University of Alabama school of dentistry. She is a
member of the American College of Prosthodontics, the American College of Dentistry, the
Academy of Dentistry International and OKU Honorary Dental Society. Her research focuses
on evaluating treatment modalities in implant dentistry and aesthetics. She has presented
numerous C.E. courses nationally, internationally and particularly to local dental societies,
study clubs and the Academy of General dentistry programs. Dr. O’Neal’s primary passion is
teaching crown and bridge prosthodontics with emphasis on aesthetics and occlusion. There are
occasionally failures in these areas and she will give her observations on those.

Hoover Country Club can be reached via Hwy. 31 and Deo Dara Drive. Our menu will
include Caesar salad, chicken crepes, chef’s vegetables, hot rolls, iced tea, coffee, and key
lime pie. Please return your check by Thursday before the meeting. Or give us a call at
933-1718 if you can’t get it in the mail. You will receive one hour of C.E. for this program.

Advance Reservations: $40.00
Tickets at the Door: $42.00

PLEASE WELCOME our new members Dr. Elizabeth Jackson, who practices in Huffman,
and Dr. Rebecca D. Pitner, a Bessemer practitioner.



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

There are several upcoming events I am excited about. The ALDA annual session is June 9-14 at
Orange Beach. What began as a shaky and controversial year for ALDA has ended with the
successful passage of our legislative package. This will be a nice conclusion for Lee Ferguson’s
year as ALDA President. I hope you will make plans to attend.

We have selected July 17 as the date for our BDDS Golf Tourney. It will be at Eagle Point again.
Regardless of your golf skills, you will have fun and leave with more prizes than you paid for.

On Friday, May 8, Dr. Jim Cole will talk to us concerning office embezzlement. Every dentist
who has been a victim of embezzlement has said they thought of their office staff as family. He

will present us with the warning signs of problems and some useful ways to. protect our office.- - -

The Executive Council has decided to move our May meeting downtown to the Summit
Club. Our monthly meetings have been in Hoover or Vestavia since I have been a

member (with a brief move to the UAB area.) While the service at other facilities has been
very good, we know that travel is a hardship for those in the northern and eastern areas.
While there has not been a decision made about a permanent move, we want to try a more
central location and get your feedback. So if you haven’t been to a meeting in a while, or if
you are a regular, please come to the May 5 meeting and let us know what you think.

Prior to the April meeting, Dr. Earl Douglas of ADS South will hold an informal discussion on
practice transition issues and the changing economy. It is free and may be helpful to protect the
value of your practice and get answers to any questions you may have. Also, in April we will be
voting for our new officers. I appreciate the work of George Petznick and his nominating
committee in presenting us with a fine slate of candidates. I hope to see you on Tuesday.

Preston

DENTAL HYGIENE STUDY CLUB

- —willtmeet- March-9-inRoem E-of Volker Hall—————— ~— s -

at UAB. Dr. Patricia Devilliers will speak
on differential diagnosis workup on oral
pathology. The meeting begins at 6 p.m. For
further info contact Becky Walters at 823-
5554 after 6.

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING --
TEMPORARY COVERAGE - Dr. Wil-
liam D. Mims will cover while you are out
of the office. Available to check hygiene
and evaluate emergencies for possible
referral. Telephone 256-245-6084 or

Cell: 256-872-6084.

OFFICE SPACE AVAILABLE: Six
operatories, two offices, lab and
sterilization rooms, darkroom, approx.
4,000 sq.ft. Homewood area 1/2 block off
Oxmoor Rd. Ample parking, ideal for
two-person practice. Call Dr. Frank Vines
205-942-3047.



SLATE OF OFFICERS: Our nominating committee headed by Dr. George Petznick met March 17
and came up with a slate of officers. Going up in the chairs will be Roy A. Smith, III to president;
Leigh Kent to president-elect; Robert Rudolph to vice president; Milton Essig to secretary.
Maureen Pezzementi will move from Executive Council member at large to treasurer. Going on to
the Executive Council will be Diana Wood to fill the unexpired term of Baker Chambliss through
2011 and two new members: Roger Smith and Mark Yanosky through 2013.

Delegates to the Alabama Dental Association will be Guy Rosenstiel, Melissa Nix, Matthew Litz
and Maureen Pezzementi through 2012.

Alternate Delegates for 2010 will be Don Englebert, George Petznick, Debbie Sema, Hunter Pope,
Paul Petznick, Holt Gray, and Red Stevens.

New tothe Peer Review Committee will be Barry Goodspeed and Victor Kyatt through 2012.

Our thanks go to the nominating committee floor, the president will call for the election

including Drs. Petznick, Barry Goodspeed, at our April meeting. The installation will be

Matthew Litz, James L. Sanderson, Jr., May 5. Thanks to all who are willing to serve!

Diana Wood, Melissa Nix, and Maureen

Pezzementi. REMAINING MEETINGS THIS YEAR
April 7 - Transitions Seminar 5:30 p.m.

After entertaining any nominations from the “Failures” -Dr. Jean O’Neal

May 5 - “State of the School” -Dr. Huw
Thomas & “Self Adhesive Cement” -Dr. John

EXP R E C E =o Burgess (Summit Club)
E’Uef‘yfhmg D 87’1-fﬂl ‘-B‘ Ll May 8 - Seminar on Embezzlement -Dr. Jim

F. Cole, Jr. (Hoover Country Club)
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GIVE KIDS A SMILE was a huge success according to our chairman, Dr. Angel Rohner, who
says thanks to one and all who volunteered their time or resources. “We ended up with an abun-
dance of appointment slots for the patients’ operative needs.” she added. She also thanked the Uni-
versity of Alabama School of Dentistry. They were assigned to dentists who had volunteered to do
a quadrant or more of dentistry in their offices. In all, 150 operative appointments were scheduled.
Monetary contributions allowed more operative work to be done at the school. Thanks also go to
Dr. Steve Mitchell and faculty who made the necessary arrangement for the event to continue this
year.

OUR SINCERE SYMPATHY goes to the family of Dr. Bill Morgan who died Feb. 14. He had
practiced in Ensley and Five Points West for a total of 56 years. After graduating from Birmingham-
Southern College, he went to Emory University School of Dentistry and received his D.D.S. in 1946. He
was with the dental department of Lloyd Nolan Hospital before entering the U.A. Army where he served
in the dental corps. He is survived by his children Bill Morgan, Beveryly Ann Martin, Mary Claire
Daniels, Bob Morgan and Becky Johnson, as well as two brothers Dr. P.A. Morgan, Jr. and Dr. Richard
Morgan.

MENTORING PROGRAM -- If you are a young dentist who would occasionally like some
worldly wisdom from one of our seasoned dentists, please contact Dr. Victor Kyatt at 871-1229. He
will link you with someone who has already volunteered to help with answers, encouragement and
direction. You can E-mail him at kyattdentistry@yahoo.com. This is a free service. Dr. Kyatt is
also active on the ALDA Young Dentist Committee.

EN  GEORGIA, LOUISIANA & TENNESSEE
4[| Eard Douglas, DDS, MBA, BVAL
i [770) 664-1982
- earl@adssouth.com

N.CAROLNA, 5. CAROLINA & VIRGINIA
. James J. Howard, DMD
191615233430~~~

For all your dental transition needs: ' . im@adssouth.com

Appraisals

i ALABAMA, MISSISSIPP! & W, TENNESSEE
. b8 & Rebecca Kyatt

Brokering B B (205) 253-9094

. . . rebecca@adssouth.com

Practice Financing

Associate Placement OFFICE MANAGER

. : : Elaine Separk
Equity Associateships _ ! Tl (770 o198

elaine@adssouth.com

www.ADSSouth.com
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THE TWELVE MOST COMMON TRANSITION MISTAKES will be itemized by Dr.

Earl Douglas at a Transitions Seminar one hour before our April 7 meeting. This seminar is free
and will be in the President’s Room during our hospitality hour. You will receive one hour of AGD

c.e. credit for this.

Dr. Douglas is founder of ADS South and has
experience as a practicing dentist, as well as
an ML.B.A. degree and more than 26 years of
transition experience.

The presentation will explain what has not
worked for other dentists in the past and will
enable the participants to avoid some of the
most common and costly mistakes that others
have made.

While many dentists will suffer mistakes in
transitions, Dr. Douglas says you can improve
your odds of success by not repeating known
mistakes.

You do not have to register to attend. Just
come with your questions and concerns
about getting into or out of a practice.

B5| AFTCO

RANSITION CONSULTANTS

Over 150 practice transition programs
customized to meet your needs.

Practice Sales
Practice Mergers
Equity Associateships
Pre-Sale Program
Stockholder Program

Offices Located Nationwide
800-232-3826
www.AFTCO.net

FREE Practice Appraisal
$2500value

call for details

DENTAL HEALTHLINE ON CHANNEL 6

We commemorated National Children’s Dental
Health Month with a call-in program on
Channel 6, Feb. 23.

The phones rang non-stop from 5 p.m. until
6:30 p.m. as the number appeared on the screen
during the evening news.

Thanks to Tiffany Bittner who introduced our
segment. Members participating were Dr.
Preston Reynolds, Janice Jackson, Robert
Rudolph, Sherri Weissman and Michael Vann.

The first national observance by the Ameri-
can Dental Association was Children’s Dental
Health Day on Feb. 8, 1949. [t grew to a
week-long event in 1955 and to a month-long
celebration in 1981.

We are pleased to announce...

Casey M. Bloom, D.M.D.
has acquired the practice of
Aaron M. Cook, D.M.D.
Fultondale, Alabama

AFTCO is proud to have represented

all parties in this transaction.

"In this highly competitive profession, it is refreshing
to have a quality firm like AFTCO to which a dentist
can turn for expert advice and guidance. AFTCO truly
understands the dental profession.”

Richard N. Vest, D.D.S.
Birmingham, Alabama



NOT A ROMANTIC TOPIC -- EMBEZZLING,

but if you want to learn the truth about it, come to our

Seminar Friday, May 8 at the Hoover Country Club. Dr.

Jim F. Cole, Jr., retired practitioner from Marietta, Ga., will speak. :
Dr. Cole says many times, it is the most dear member of the dental family who is the culprit and the
dentist is the last to know. Meanwhile, the equity in your practice is going out the door.

“Our responsibility is to see that they are not put in tempting situations,” he says. “We are responsible
for having an accountability factor going.” He will give tips on conductiong your business in such a
way that embezzling cannot happen.

A 1973 graduate of Emory University Dental School, Dr. Cole practiced for 34 years, finally selling
his practice three years ago to Dr. Bryan Robinson of Alabama. Professional Practice Transitions then

- hired him-as a-dental-transition-consultant for Georgia in 2006. He has since expanded into Alabama and
South Carolina with the subsidiary of Henry Schein, Inc.

This meeting will begin with registration at 8:30 a.m. and the speaker at 9 o’clock. We will have a
continental breakfast followed by hot sausage or ham biscuits about 10:30. The meeting will conclude at
noon. The fee for this program is $60. It is not open to staff. We will have a blank to register in the next
bulletin, or you can go ahead and send your check now to BDDS, 1801 9th Ave. South, Birmingham, AL
35205.

TorRart ceramdug:

The genius behind Cercon™ Smart Ceramics is yttria-stabilized
Consisting of 88% pure gold and 9% platinum, Captek* pro-

vides the biocompatibility of a high noble alloy while testing
significantly lower in bacteria than natural tooth surfaces in the
saine mouth. As the gold color of Captek® reflects through the
porcelain, the restoration takes on a lifelike appearance, blend-~

zirconia, a highly stable oxide ceramic that delivers strength
and fracture toughness far beyond that of other known esthetic
ceramics. Remarkably more powerfil, Cercon* zirconia is al-

. nmsﬁ-éj 3% stropgerthan. Empmss’f 2, over 60% stronger than

" lInceram and a Jull 50% stronger than machined Procera® alu-
mina. ing with natural dentition while eliminating gray margins.
* No special chairside requirements
* Eliminates gray margins
* Superior biocompatibility
« Extreme bond strength
* Superior fit

* Metal-fiee bridges and singles
* Anteriors or Posteriors
* Biocompatible

» Cementable or Bondable
* Clinically Proven

131 Lyon Lane
Birmingham, AL 35211
www,burdettedental.com 205-916-0887

burdental@burdettedental.com

Call for a case pick-up:
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EAGLE POINT GOLF COURSE
Friday, July 17, 2009 2/)
Tee Time: 8 a.m.; Lunch: Noon 7

Cost $130 ($30.00 for Lunch Only)
Includes Green Fee, Cart, Lunch and $30.00
for “Kitty” to be awarded to the top three teams.

Fill out form below and mail before July 6.
(No refunds or cancellations made after July 6, 2008.)

Mail To:

Dr. Kevin Alexander
48 Church Street
Birmingham, AL 35213

Name

Handicap Shirt Size

I enclose check for $130. I enclose check for $30. (Lunch Only)
Make check payable to Birmingham District Dental Golf
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DATE: May 5, 2009
PLACE: The Summit Club
TIMES: Hospitality Hour 5:30
Dinner and Program: 6:30

SPEAKERS: Huw F. Thomas, B.D.S., M.S., Ph.D and John Burgess, D.D.S., M.S.
TOPIC: “State of the School” and “Self-Adhesive Cement”

Dr. Thomas, dean of the University of Alabama School of Dentistry, will give us an update on
the state of the school. He has been there since 2004 following four years as a post doctoral
fellow with NIH. In 1985, he received the NIH New [nvestigator Research Award. He has
given more than 98 lectures and c.e. courses throughout the United States, Europe and Asia and
published some 112 articles and abstracts. His own research is in the areas of tooth root
development, healing and aging of dental pulp tissue and infant oral health. We welcome him to
our meeting once again.

Dr. Burgess is assistant dean for Clinical Research and director of Biomaterials at the
University of Alabama School of Dentistry. He has been in Birmingham since 2007 when he
moved here as a refugee from New Orleans. Recently, he and eight students has 20 papers
accepted at the National Association for Dental Research in Miami. He was formerly professor
and chairman of Operative Dentistry and Biomaterials as well as assistant dean for Clinical
Research at Louisiana State University Health Sciences Center - - School of Dentistry. Dr.
Burgess has published more than 300 articles, abstracts and textbook chapters and presented
more than 800 continuing education courses. You will learn how to cement ceramic restorations
using conventional and self-adhesive cement and how to do the work without a bonding agent.

The Summit Club is located downtown at 1901 Sixth Avenue North. Take Sixth Avenue

North (you’ll be going West) and from the very left lane turn left down into the Summit’s
Parking Garage. From there, take the elevator to the first floor and then the other eleva-
tor to the 31st floor. Our menu will include the club salad with dried cranberries, roasted
pecans, and bleu cheese tossed in Balsamic Vinaigrette. The entrée will be walnut-crested



chicken with honey cream sauce, chef’s vegetables and starch accompaniment, dinner
rolls, and apple brandy cheesecake tart for dessert. Please return your check by Thursday
. before the meeting. Or give us a call at 933-1718 if you can’t get it in the mail. You will
receive one hour of C.E. for this program.

Advance Reservations: $40.00
Tickets at the Door: $42.00

PLEASE WELCOME our returning member Dr. Gary Petro, who practices in Sumiton.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

I am writing this column a few days after Easter. After church, I stayed glued to the TV
watching the Master’s Golf Tournament. I pulled for Kenny Perry, who could have been
the oldest Master’s champion. He played a smooth and steady 70 holes while others like
Tiger Woods and Phil Michelson were up and down. He had the most spectacular shot on
the 16th hole and seemed destined to win. But there are 18 holes in golf, or 72 in
tournament play, and it was as if he let his guard down. His two-shot lead was gone, and
he would be in a three-way tie that he eventually lost. Golfers are rewarded by the way
they finish, not by a few spectacular shots. Coach Saban calls it “finishing the job.”

It’s what we as dentists do each day. Successful dental treatment doesn’t depend on how many
steps we do right; it depends on us doing them all right. It’s a shame our patients don’t
understand this when they judge us on our fees, the time involved, or why their problem cannot
be resolved immediately. Uncompromising excellence is a slow and steady process and is not
achieved until the finish.

My year as the dental society president is nearly over, but there is no finish line in sight.

The work of your dental society will continue with new leadership full of new ideas and

goals. These individuals appreciate what dentistry has done for them, and it’s their way of
giving back to the profession. Anyone who avoids such service because they think it’s a lot
of work is missing the real joy of getting to know fellow dentists. Dentists —men and
women— are neat people. I have enjoyed every minute of being with such interesting
" people, and plan on continuing these friendships. S

There is a seminar on May 8 on preventing embezzlement in your office. July 17 is our golf
tournament, which is fun for good golfers and duffers like me. There is one more meeting on
May 5 at The Summit Club. We will have the installation of officers, a report from the Dean on
the state of the dental school and Dr. John Burgess on dental adhesives. Make plans to be there
and give us your thoughts on the meeting facility and service.—Preston

L2 3 3
DENTAL HYGIENE STUDY CLUB “Assisting with sedation Patients.” The

will meet May 11 in Room E of Volker Hall at meeting begins at 6 p.m. For further info
UAB. Dr. Rocky Alling will speak on contact Becky Walters at 823-5554 after 6:00.



EMBEZZLING, SURELY NOT!

but most of the time, it is your ideal employee.

During our Seminar Friday, May 8 at Hoover Country Club. Dr.
Jim F. Cole, Jr., retired practitioner from Marietta, Ga., will speak on this outrage..

Dr. Cole says many times, it is the most dear member of the dental family who is the culprit, and the
dentist is the last to know. Meanwhile, the equity in your practice is going out the door.

“Our responsibility is to see that they are not put in tempting situations,” he says. “We are

responsible for having an accountability factor going.” He will give tips on conducting your business
in such a way that embezzling cannot happen. The aftermath of embezzling is often the dentist getting
sued, and society shunning him. Girls will often blackmail the dentist if anything shady is going on,
says Dr. Cole.

A 1973 graduate of Emory University Dental School, Dr. Cole practiced for 34 years before selling
his practicethree years ago. Professional Practice Transitions then hired him as a dental transition
consultant for Georgia in 2006. He has since expanded into Alabama and South Carolina with this
subsidiary of Henry Schein, Inc.

This meeting will begin with registration at 8:30 a.m. in the Hoover Country Club dining room and the
speaker at 9 o’clock. We will have a continental breakfast followed by hot sausage or ham biscuits
about 10:30. The meeting will conclude at noon. The fee for this program is $60. It is not open to

staff.

SIGN-UP SHEET EXPERIENCE
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OFFICERS WILL BE INSTALLED by Dr. Ron Friday at our May 5 meeting. He was our
incoming president’s childhood dentist. Roy A. Smith, III, is that president; Leigh Kent moves to
president-elect; Robert Rudolph, vice president; Milton Essig, secretary; Maureen Pezzementi will
move from Executive Council to treasurer. Going onto the Executive Council will be Diana Wood
to fill the unexpired term of Baker Chambliss through 2011 and two new members: Roger Smith
and Mark Yanosky through 2013.

Delegates to the Alabama Dental Association will be Guy Rosenstiel, Melissa Nix, Matthew Litz
and Maureen Pezzementi through 2012. Alternate Delegates for 2010 will be Don Englebert,
George Petznick, Debbie Sema, Hunter Pope, Paul Petznick, Holt Gray, and Red Stevens.

New to the Peer Review Committee will be Barry Goodspeed and Victor Kyatt through 2012.

THE RED FLAG RULE --Just in case you MORE WARM BODIES (with a dental license)
haven’t heard, the Federal Trade Commission are needed at M-Power for clinics usually held the
has included dental offices in their Red Flag second and fourth Thursdays. Dr-David Peters;a
Rule. This means we must have a policy in volunteer there, hopes more of you will join him in
place to detect and deal with identity theft by this cause spearheaded by Dr. Kevin Alexander. The
patients. Despite objections from the ADA and clinic takes place in the New Hope Baptist Church,
the fact that dental offices are much less likely 4022 4th Avenue South in Avondale. Please call Dr.
than retail settings to have someone try to use  Alexander (871-7361) if you can spare some time
a stolen identity, we face fines if a policy is not  for this. The good news is that you can now get
in place by May 1 of this year. ALDA has sent  one hour of c.e. for four hours volunteering in
out a sample policy, or you can print it out by  a clinical setting. This is retroactive to October
going to the ADA web site. --Preston 2008, according to Edwina Taylor.

Professional Practice Consultants, Lid.
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Mission Opportunity...

to Panama during the week of Columbus Day, October 10-17. Canterbury United Methodist
Church and the United Methodist Volunteers in Mission are putting together a medical and dental
team for the opportunity of a lifetime.

Please contact Rachel Estes, the Director of Outreach at CUMC, at 874-1548 or
rachel.estes@canterburyume.org for more information.

I have been twice to care for the Ngobe Indians in the province of Chiriqui. It is a fantastic
experience. Please contact me at KevinJAlexander@charter.net or 871-7361. Thanks!--
Kevin J. Alexander, D.M.D.

DENTAL EQUIPMENT --If you have anything to contribute to a charitable source, please contact _
Carolynne in our office at 933-1718. We are trying to compile a list.

DONATIONS TO THE ANNUAL MEETING -- If you would like to help the Alabama
Dental Association financially for the upcoming convention, it would be appropriate. Especially so
since one of our own, Dr. Lee Ferguson, is president this year. The Executive Council has budgeted
$1,000 for this, and we’ll send yours along with ours. Please send to BDDS, 1801 9th Ave. South,
Birmingham, AL 35205.

cercon

The genius behind Cercon® Smart Ceramics is yttria-stabilized
zirconia, a highly stable oxide ceramic that delivers strength
and fracture toughness far beyond that of other known esthetic
ceramics. Remarkably more powerful, Cercon® zirconia is al-
most 155% stronger than Empress® 2, over 60% stmngér than
Inceram and a full 50% stronger than machined Procera® alu-

Consisting of 88% pure gold and 9% platinum, Captek® pro-
vides the biocompatibility of a high noble alloy while testing
significantly lower in bacteria than natural tooth surfaces in the
same mouth. As the gold color of Captek® reflects through the
porcelain, the restoration takes on a lifelike appearance, blend-
mina. ing with natural dentition while eliminating gray margins.

« Metal-free bridges and singles * No special chairside requirements

* Anteriors or Posteriors » Eliminates gray margins
* Biocompatible * Superior biocompatibility
+ Cementable or Bondable * Extreme bond strength

* Clinically Proven * Superior fit
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GIVE KIDS A SMILE was a huge
success according to our chairman, Dr. Angel
Rohner. Dr. Steve Mitchell of the faculty who
made the necessary arrangements for the
event to continue this year, echoed her
sentiments. The “day” continued over a six-
week period with 181 uninsured

children referred to private dental

offices or the School of Dentistry clinic

for one visit of operative care. Of the 181
screened, 39 were referred to 14 private
dentists who volunteered to treat GKAS
patients. Another 30 patients with caries were
kept at the SOD for care. These patients’
restorative care was funded through

monies raised by the American Student
Dental Association and by donations from
private dentists and the BDDS. “I feel good
about the way it worked and the impact it
had in our student clinic,” said Dr. Mitchell.

B TCO

TRANSITION CONSULTANTS

Over 150 practice transition programs
customized to meet your needs,

Practice Sales
Practice Mergers
Equity Associateships
Pre-Sale Program
Stockholder Program

Offices Located Nationwide
800-232-3826
www.AFTCO.net

FREE Practice Appraisal
$2500value

OFFICE SPACE -six operatories

with nitrous and oxygen, 2300 sq. ft., large
waiting room, billing office, two private
offices, lab & sterilization rooms, darkroom,
Panorex alcove, staff lounge, 15 paved
parking spaces. Ideal for two doctors. West
Homewood location. Call Dr. Frank Vines at
205-942-3047.
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We are pleased to announce...

William W. Roe, Jr., D.M.D.
has acquired equity in the practice of
D. Stan Turnipseed, D.M.D.
Tuscaloosa, Alabama

AFTCO is proud to have represented
all parties in this transaction.

"In this highly competitive profession, it is refreshing
to have a quality firm like AFTCO to which a dentist
can turn for expert advice and guidance. AFTCO truly
understands the dental profession.”

Richard N. Vest, D.D.S.
Birmingham, Alabama
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Make check payable to Birmingham District Dental Golf
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DATE: September 15, 2009
PLACE: The Summit Club
TIMES: Hospitality Hour 5:30

Dinner and Program: 6:30
SPEAKER: Jean O’Neal, D.M.D., M.S.

TOPIC: “Implant vs. Bridge — How to Answer that Question”

Dr. O’Neal, chair of the Department of Prosthodontics at the University of Alabama School of
Dentistry, says she will be giving her swan song with the presentation. She is retiring October

1. A native of Paint Rock, Alabama, she graduated from Judson College in 1969 and received
her D.M.D. from UAB in 1977. Her Master’s of Science Degree was granted there in 1980. She
has presented courses locally, nationally and internationally including study clubs and Academy
of General Dentistry programs. She is a member of the American College of Proshodontists, the
American College of Dentists, the Academy of Dentistry International and OKU Honorary
Dental Society. After retiring, she will be in practice at the Calera Dental Center.

The Summit Club is located downtown at 1901 Sixth Avenue North Take Sixth Avenue
North (you’ll be going West) and turn left down into the Summit’s Parking Garage. From
there, take the elevator to the first floor and then the other elevator to the 31st floor. Our
menu will include the club salad with dried cranberries, roasted pecans, and bleu cheese
tossed in Balsamic Vinaigrette. The entrée will be grilled London broil with caramelized
onions and mushroom jus, chef’s vegetables and mashed potatoes, dinner rolls, and
blueberry bread pudding for dessert. Please return your check by Thursday before the
meeting. Or give us a call at 933-1718 if you can’t get it in the mail. You will receive one
hour of C.E. for this program.

Advance Reservations: $40.
Tickets at the Door: $42.
All Regular Meetings for Year: $320.

PLEASE WELCOME our new members: Dr. Gary Petro, who practices in Sumiton; Trey
Rosdick, Vestavia; Lee Chamoun, Gardendale; Lisa Miller, Southside; Amy Lambert Maher,



Brookwood Medical Center; John Randall Millington, Cahaba Valley; Todd Stoner, Cahaba
Heights; Kenneth Zouhary, VA Med Center; and Augusto A. Robles, dental school faculty.

* k%

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Dear Colleagues, K

Welcome back to a new year of District meetings. I sincerely hope that you enjoy the
variety and quality of our programs this year. Be sure to thank our speakers and the two
members, Dr. Guy Rosenstiel and Dr. Burton Gooch, for their work in coming up with

this year’s curriculum. The diversity and timeliness of the topics will insure that there will
be something for everyone this year. We changed the location of the meetings to The
Summit Club in May of last year, and I feel that the more central location will allow most
of us to travel against.the rush hour traffic to get to the meetings. Please let us know how
you feel about the move.

I hope you have had an enjoyable summer. Even if you don’t have children in school, summer
is an easier time for all. Just having that drive to work in light traffic is something I look
forward to! Fall is the time we get back in the groove of our schedules not being altered by
vacation plans, staff absences, and those last-minute trips to the beach. Hopefully, the economy
will prove to be a little calmer this fall and winter than last year.

The summer’s golf tournament was a great success thanks to the work by Kevin
Alexander and his committee. Speaking of golf , our own Victor Kyatt placed in the top
group of amateurs in the Alabama Open golf tournament in July. Congratulations, Vic!

Each of us has a special gift that we can give to the society. Opportunities for service are
available at all levels, and help is always welcomed. Please let Carolynne know if you would
like to volunteer.

It’s an honor for me to serve as your president for the next year. Please feel free to call or
e-mail me (roysmithiii@mac.com) if you have a suggestion.

Cheers,
Roy ‘

4
DENTAL HYGIENE STUDY CLUB skills, a genuine love of children and teens
will meet Oct. 12 in Room E of Volker Hall at from underserved community, a high
UAB. Dr. Dominique Backus will speak on energy level, a strong work ethic, a sense of
“Lingual Braces.” The meeting begins at 6 humor, flexibility, a need to be compensated
p.m. For further info contact Becky Walters at fairly and competitively, a desire to run a
823-5554 after 6:00. practice before opening his or her own

practice. To schedule a time to talk or come
CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING: Smiles for by and meet, please call 205-592-225S5 or
Keeps, a dental office for children and teens, 205-862-6870.
is seeking a dentist with exceptional clinical
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United Way has been a key partner in our community during this time of economic crisis. The
support you have provided this past year allowed United Way to meet the increasing needs of
individuals and to develop strategic partnerships which continue to address the key issues that
affect our community.

As the 2009 Dentist Division Chair, my request is that we continue our efforts of due diligence in
the community through supporting United Way. In the past year, United Way has expanded its
2-1-1 helpline to give more people access to the services they need to weather the economic crisis.
The Community Crisis Fund was established to provide immediate relief to social service agencies
with their feeding programs, shelters, emergency medical transport services, prescription
assistance and utilities assistance.

During the past year, we too have been affected personally by the impact of our country’s
economy. Despite our disappointment in our “future”, we still have the capacity to help another.
Thank you in advance for being someone’s unlikely hero. --Leigh Kent

SINCERE SYMPATHY goes to the family of Dr. Ivan Ray Smith, who passed away May S. He was

a faithful attendee at our meetings and will be missed. He had been working at Affordable Dentures in
Eden prior to breaking his hip last Spring. He and his wife Susan had moved to Mt. Olive shortly before
his death due to a blood disorder and leukemia. He received his D.M.D. from the University of Alabama
School of Dentistry in 1957. He practiced dentistry in Childersburg from 1957 to 1995 and also served
as mayor. His survivors include sons Ivan Russ Smith of Forestdale, Randy Lee Smith of Childersburg,
Kenneth Ray Smith of Auburn and step-daughter Stephanie Brook Lancaster of Gardendale. Memorials
may be sent to the United Methodist Church, 603-4th Street S.W. Childerburn, AL 35044.

Professional Practice Consultants, Ltd.

a GEORGIA, LOUISIANA & TENNESSEE
% 1 Earl Douglas, DDS, MBA, BVAL
B (770) 664-1982
earl@adssouth.com

N.CAROLINA, S. CARCLINA & VIRGINIA
Jemes J. Howard, DMD

{910} 523-1430
jim@adssouth.com

" TTTRSE Al Tyour dental fransifion needs:

Appl‘C)lSG|S ALABAMA, MISSISSIPPI & W. TENNESSEE
Rebecca Kyatt
(205) 253-9094

rebecca@adssouth.com

Brokering
Practice Financing

Associate Placement OFFICE MANAGER

Elaine Separk
{770) 664-1982

elaine@adssouth.com

Equity Associateships

www.ADSSouth.com
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We Get Mail!

June 24, 2009

Dear Friends:

Thank you so much for your generous gift to
our program here at Lawson State. We have
used that money for some scholarships for
some of our needy students, and it is much
appreciated.

We will be finishing our course for the year

in a few weeks, and will give Carolynne a list
of those seeking employment. This has been a
good year, and we have had some really good
students. Thanks again for your generous and
continuous support of our program.

With warmest personal regards,

Ronald W. Cater, D.M.D.
Program Director

Dental Assisting

Lawson State Community College

EE=T) dhowania allyou aeed

£€ CADLT

Dear Ms. Scott:

In accordance with your request, I am pleased to
enclose the Certificate of Recognition for
Volunteer Service in a foreign Country for the
following: Iradj Sooudi.

The ADA’s Committee on International Programs
and Development approved this individual at their
July meeting.

If you have any questions, please let me know.
Sincerely,

Helen McK.Cherrett

Senior Director

Division of Global Affairs

|

Course Objectives for September 15

You will be able to evaluate diagnos-
tic findings and give evidence-based
treatment options to your patients
regarding an edentulous space. Also, you
will be familiar with literature evaluation of
thesetreatmentoptionsrelativeto prognosis

All You Need For Esthetics and Strength.

IPS e.max® CAD LT is a lithium silicate glass-ceramic uniquely designed for the manufac-

turing of one-piece, full contour metal-fres restorations. It is manufactured with an inno-
vative process, resulting in the exceptional homogeneity of the material. IPS e.max® CAD
LT demonstrates the benefits of all-ceramic restorations with the added flexibility to be
adhesively bonded or cemented. IPS e.max® CAD LT can be fabricated on either chamfer
or shoulder tooth preparations. Because IPS e.max® CAD LT is not layered with porcelain,
there is less risk of porcelain fracture, relative to other glass ceramic materials.

B@f\]@ﬂt@ * Highly esthetic one-piece restorations.

» Indicated for single unit posterior restorations

¢ Chamfer or shoulder preparation
¢ Cementable or bondable
131 Lyon Lane .
' rde:.te Birmingham, AL 35211 Call for a case pick-up:
y LR wwwiburdettedental.com 1-800-624-5301

burdental@urdettedental.com
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UPCOMING FALL MEETINGS
]

September 15 —“Implant vs. Bridge --How to Answer that Question” —Dr. Jean O’Neal
October 6 —-“How to Preserve An Extraction Site”—Dr. Matthew Litz

N;)vember 3—“When Does Splint Therapy End and Surgery Begin?”--Dr. Mike Koslin
December 2—“Bread and Butter Diagnosis” —Dr. Paul Eleazer

These meetings will be held on the 31 floor of The Summit Club downtown at 6:30 p.m.

LOOKING FOR SPEAKER -- Heidi Moon, chair of health ministry at St. Paul’s Lutheran
Church, is seeking someone to address senior members for 20-30 minutes at noon on Sunday.
Available dates are Sept. 6, 13 or 27 or Oct. 4, 18 or 25", The address is 132 6'" Avenue South.
Her phone number is 823-7938.

dehk

OUR UNITED WAY COMMITTEE will meet at 6:15 prior to our General Meeting on Sept. 15
at the Summit Club. Serving with Dr. Leigh Kent, chair are Drs. Doug Beckham, Andy Duckett, Melissa
Nix, Sherri Weissman, Debbie Sema and Robert Rudolph. Our goal this year is $62,000.

DURING FALL BREAK, Natasha Varma, a third year dental student at UAB, will go to Ni-
caragua where she formerly served as a Peace Corps volunteer, to teach children and adults about
oral health. She will present five to eight workshops with 30 to 40 people each. These will include
oral hygiene, ice breakers, games, healthy snacks, etc. Her mission is to encourage changes in diet,
as soft drinks are beverage number one there; encourage self-care at home, as dentists are few
and far between; and to give out brushes and tooth paste while doing oral health screenings. She
is trying to raise $900 to meet expenses. The Executive Council has voted to contribute $250. If
you could contribute any cash or supplies, please contact Natasha at natashavarmer@gmail.com
or mail her at 2136 16" Ave. So., 4a, Birmingham, AL 35205. She will give us a presentation of her
work -upon her return.
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SEPTEMBER IS THE MONTH to renew
your license and vote on a candidate for the Board
of Dental Examiners. The two candidates, Dr.
Hunter Pope of Birmingham and Dr. Zack
Studstill of Montgomery will both attend our
September 15 meeting.

Dr. Pope completed his undergraduate studies

at Auburn University. In 1970, he received The
Bronze Star while serving in the Infantry in
Vietnam. He is a 1976 graduate of the University
of Alabama School of Dentistry. After completing
a three-year residency with the U.S. Army Dental
Corps, he began private practice in Huffman.

Besides BDDS, ALDA and the ADA, he is on
the Board of Directors of the Academy of
General Dentistry and a member of the
Birmingham Society for Advanced Dentistry.
He has served as a delegate and alternate to
the ALDA House of Delegates. He recently
completed a mission trip to Peru, and has been
a deacon, elder and Sunday school teacher at
Grace Presbyterian Church for 25 years. His
hobbies include running and racquetball.

5 Simple steps to implement immediately
-3 Strategies for consistent acceptance
«Attain a 95% acceptance rate

+Overcome the insurance mindset

Dr. Studstill, a graduate of the University of
Alabama School of Dentistry, has practiced in
Montgomery for 43 years. He has served in all
the offices of the Second District Dental Society
and the Alabama Dental Association. He served
as ADA vice president in 1996 and as our
district trustee from 2001-2005. For 10 years,
he was an ethics seminar leader for junior and
senior dental students.

In 2008 and 2009, he chaired the Special
Committee to Monitor the Dental Practice Act.
Its recommendations were incorporated into
legislative changes in the Dental Practice Act as
well as Board Rule and addressed many of the
concerns of Alabama dentists regarding fairness in
BODE disciplinary hearings. Dr. Studstill
received the Fuller Award in 2006 from the
Alumni Association and he was named the 2008
Distinguished Alumnus by the School of
Dentistry. His hobbies include vegetable
gardening, fishing and beating Dr. Wayne Palesti
at golf.

The Wynfrey Hotel 10/9/2009
100 Riverchase Gallerla 9:00-5:00
Birmingham, AL 7CE

SPACE IS LIMITED « REGISTER TODAY

Only $149 per Doctor

“Team members attend FREE with Doctor
Call 800.687.3393 or register online

www.thecrabtreegroup.net/register

-Create a “value-based” patient experience I :

‘Make it more enjoyable for you and your
patient

and more...
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DATE: October 6, 2009
PLACE: The Summit Club
TIMES: Hospitality Hour 5:30
Dinner and Program: 6:30
SPEAKER: Matthew David Litz, D.D.S.

TOPIC: “How To Preserve An Extraction Site”

Dr. Litz attended Auburn University where he received his bachelor’s degree in nursing. He
worked as a critical care nurse for three years before entering dental school at Louisiana State
University. He received his D.D.S. Degree in 2004, then completed a periodontal residency at
the University of Alabama at Birmingham. Dr. Litz teaches part-time at the University of
Alabama School of Dentistry and is in private practice in Hoover with Dr. Red Stevens. The
course will cover site development for future placement of endosseous dental implants. Also,
surgical procedures that address the hard tissue pre-requisites that lead to an esthetic and

. functional success. Techniques to atraumatically extract a tooth as well as various materials that
can be placed to augment a socket site or deficient alveolar ridge will also be covered. You will
receive one hour of c.e. credit for this program.

The Summit Club is located downtown at 1901 Sixth Avenue North. Take Sixth Avenue
North and turn left down into the Summit’s Parking Garage. From there, take the
elevator to the first floor and then the other elevator to the 31st floor. Our menu will
include the club salad with dried cranberries, roasted pecans, and bleu cheese tossed in
Balsamic Vinaigrette. The entrée will be oven-roasted grouper with asparagus risotto and
tomato butter, chef’s vegetables, dinner rolls, and key lime pie for dessert. Please return
your check by Thursday before the meeting. Or give us a call at 933-1718 if you can’t get
it in the mail.

Advance Reservations: $40.
Tickets at the Door: $42.

PLEASE WELCOME our new members: Dr. Julie Smith, who is looking for a practice, and
Dr. Jonathan Matthews, who is doing post-doctoral research at UAB.



.~ .+ PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE" K
Dear Colleagues,

The word “colleague” refers to a partner in a profession. I, and I’m sure many of you,
have been disappointed with the schisms that have developed in our profession. It was
more common to see those schisms at a national level, but the disease has affected as more
on a local and state level during the recent past. I have heard of “colleagues” being disre-
spectful to others who don’t agree with them. I realize that there is not one dentist who
does a dental procedure exactly like another dentist, but the results they both get end up
being an acceptable clinical outcome. We have that responsibility to our patients. We also
“have a responsnblllty to each other to treat each other with respect and to be truthful and
~ open in our interactions. Dolng otherwisé does nothmg but spread mistrust through our
association, and our relationships as colleagues are diminished.

I call on the members of the Birmingham District to lift ourselves above the contempt that I’ve
seen arise on the statewide level to have an open, respectful dialogue with one another. Invoke
the golden rule before you hit “send” on that e-mail, and think of the ramifications of your com-
munications. The people who have taken leadership positions in the local and state association
and the members of our Dental Board serve because they want to. No one of us is perfect, but
disagreements can, and should, be held 4t a professional level. If a patient were dissatisfied with
your treatment, wouldn’t you prefer to have them talk to you rather than send an e-mail to all
their friends informing them of their dissatisfaction? Give your fellow dentist, your colleague,
that same con51derat10n

Asl mentloned last month, each of us has a special gift that we can give this society. There
are opportunities for service at many levels, and help is always welcomed. I encourage you
to contact Carolynne or any member of the Executive Council to volunteer.

Your Colleague, ‘
Roy

financial skills education including credit

United ’ ‘ . —_— repair, budgeting and access to resources to
Way @ - help families behind in their bills. Also, there’s

Wwe’ll have a speaker at our  income tax assistance with IRS trained
October meeting and you will hopefully be volunteers and Individual Development

returning your pledge cards in the coming ~ Accounts where nearly 300 people receive
weeks. Our goal is $62, 000. Dr. Leigh Kent is matched funds to save for a home, education or
chairman. small business.

Even before the current recession, United Way More recently, the Board has made it a priority
set up Financial Stability Partnerships with . to provide agencies that provide lifesaving
public partners to help families move from services a priority in allocation funding.
financially unstable situations toward UNITED WAY IS THERE! You can help with
economic recovery. The efforts include your gift.
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DENTIST OF THE YEAR AWARD
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Please send in your nomination for Dentist of
the Year by October 26. The form is enclosed.

The nominee should be an individual who has
made significant professional impact in the
advancement of dentistry. Achievements can
involve areas such as dental community service,
clinical research, scholarly activity, or any other
areas reflecting the high professional and
ethical standards of our society.

Individuals must be nominated by a current
member of the Birmingham District. Members
of the Executive Council are not eligible for
nomination for a period of five years after
completion of their term. Deadline for
nomination is October 26, 2009.

After the applications are reviewed and
discussed by the Executive Council, selection

of the deserving candidate will be done through a
closed ballot. A plaque will be presented to

the recipient at our December | meeting.

Coramg

£e.Max CAD LT

RETIREMENT SEMINAR -- The LGR
Group of Merrill Lynch is presenting
“Retirement Plans for Professionals” a free
discussion of changes in legislation, fiduciary
concerns and cash balance pension plans.
Ken Price, our financial advisor from Merrill
Lynch, and Tom Foster, an ERISA attorney
from The Hartford will be the hosts at The
Marriott Grandview, 3590 Grandview
Parkway, Friday, October 30 from 9 to 10 a.m.
To register, please call Ken at 205-298-7462.
Ken will have a booth at our Oct. 6 meeting if
you have questions.
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All You Need For Esthetics and Strength.

IPS e.max® CAD LT is a lithium silicate glass-ceramic uniquely designed for the manufac-

$161m_per unit

layered technique

$990‘Q per unit

shaded technique

Benefits

turing of one-picce, full contour metal-free restorations. It is manufactured with an inno-
vative process, resulting in the exceptional homogeneity of the material. [PS e.max® CAD
LT demonstrates the benefits of all-ceramic restorations with the added flexibility to be
adhesively bonded or cemented. [PS e.max® CAD LT can be fabricated on either chamfer
or shoulder tooth preparations. Because IPS e.max® CAD LT is not layered with porcelain,

there is less risk of porcelain fracture, relative to other glass ceramic materials.

» Highly esthetic one-piece restorations.
* Indicated for single unit posterior restorations
® Chamfer or shoulder preparation

e Cementable or bondable

Burdette
Dol

131 Lyon Lane
Birmingham, AL 35211
www.burdettedental.com

Call for a case pick-up:

1-800-624-5301

burdental@burdettedental.com
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UPCOMING FALL MEETINGS
]

November 3--“When Does Splint Therapy End and Surgery Begin?”--Dr. Mike Koslin
December 2--“Bread and Butter Diagnosis” --Dr. Paul Eleazer

These meetings will be held on the 31* floor of The Summit Club downtown at 6:30 p.m.

LOOKING FOR SPEAKER -- Heidi Moon, chair of health ministry at St. Paul’s Lutheran
Church, is seeking someone to address senior members for 20-30 minutes at noon on Sunday.
Available dates are Sept. 27 or Oct. 4, 18 or 25", The address is 132 6™ Avenue South. Her phone
number is 823-7938.

%k
WORLD WAR II MEMORIAL visitors from Birmingham July 29 included Dr. Charles W.
Lokey, Jr. Local veterans were honored with a flight to Washington, a visit to the WWII Memorial, other
service memorials and a city tour. Gov. Bob Riley met the group along with Air Force and Navy
personnel, scout troops and local citizens. Dr. Lokey, now retired from practicing dentistry, received
his dental degree from Atlanta Southern in 1943. His branch of military service was the Navy. The
American Legion HOnor Flights cost the veterans nothing as they have already given enough. Cost to
the American Legion is $450 for each person. There are approximately 300 on the waiting list. More at
www.honorflightbirmingham.com.

Professional Practice Consultants, Lid.

is nowAPS QSOUth_."
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BDDS COMMITTEES - INVOCATION

James L. Sanderson, Jr.

2009-2010
LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT
o Don Englebert
John Phillips
LOCAL ARRANGEMENTS
Maureen Pezzementi, Chairman MEMBERSHIP
Carolynne Scott  Pete Real Robert Rudolph
Matthew Litz Debbie Sema
ADVISORS, LAWSON STATE NECROLOGY
Teri Chafin  Adolphus Jackson Toxey Dorsett
Warren Arrasmith  Bill Findlay
NEW DENTISTS
CATASTROPHE ~ Victor Kyatt
Keith Calvert
NON-DUES REVENUE
COMMUNICATIONS AND ' Maureen Pezzementi  Milton Essig
TECHNOLOGY Mike Randle
Mark Todd
PEER REVIEW
DENTAL GOLF TOURNAMENT Robert Rudolph, chairman
Victor Kyatt Bruce Spink  Diana Wood
Mark Todd David Peters and Ashley Ford
: Barry Goodspeed and Victor Kyatt
DENTAL CLINIC _
Calvin McCulloh, Chairman PROGRAMS
Lee Ferguson Ron Cater Guy Rosenstiel
Steve Stricklin  David Hufham Burton Gooch
Teri Chafin - Health Dept. . L
Joe Large - Athletics PUBLIC RELATIONS
Sherri Weissman
DENTAL OUTREACH
Barry Goodspeed UNITED WAY.
David Winchester Leigh Kent, chairman
Doug Beckham  Andy Duckett
DENTAL SCHOOL LIAISON . Melissa Nix Debbie Sema
Janice Jackson, chair Sherri Weissman  Robert Rudolph
DENIST WEL BEING CAHABA VALLEY HEALTH CARE
Sherri Weissman director, Mrs. Edwina Taylor, will present
certificates to those who have volunteered
GIVE KIDS A SMILE this past year at our October meeting.
Angel Rohner
CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING -- Dr.
HISTORY James A. Nelson is available to check
B. Q. Scruggs prophys and keep your office open while

Bill Lawson you are away. Pelase call 981-9072.



Nomination Form
Birmingham Dentist of the Year Award

1. Name and Address of the Nominee

2. Name and Address of the
Nominator

3. Nominee’s Professional
Credentials

4. Why Your Nominee Deserves This
Honor

Deadline: October 26, 2009

Please mail to BDDS,
1801 9th Ave. So.
Birmingham, Al 35205
Or fax to (205) 933-1707
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DATE: November 3, 2009
PLACE: The Summit Club
TIMES: Hospitality Hour 5:30
Dinner and Program: 6:30
SPEAKER: Michael G. Koslin, D.M.D., M.D.

TOPIC: “When Does Splint Therapy End and Surgery Begin?”

Dr. Koslin is an oral and maxillofacial surgeon who specializes in the diagnosis and treatment of
TMJ disorders. After graduating from Tulane University and the University of Alabama School of
Dentistry, he completed his oral surgery internship, externship and residency at the University of
Miami, Jackson Memorial Hospital. Dr. Koslin has held numerous leadership positions through
his association with the American Academy of Oral and Maxillofacial Surgeons nationally as well
as locally at Brookwood Medical Center and Health South Medical Center. He has had a
successful private practice in Birmingham since 1983, and has expanded it to include offices in
Hoover, Alabaster and Jasper. You will learn about conservative and surgical treatment of TMJ
problems, decision making when surgery is appropriate, and follow-up care for surgery patients.

The Summit Club is located downtown at 1901 Sixth Avenue North. Take Sixth Avenue
North and turn left down into the Regions-Harbert Parking Garage. From there, take the
elevator to the first floor and then the other elevator to the 31st floor. Our menu will include
Caesar salad, walnut crusted chicken with honey cream sauce, chef’s vegetables, dinner
rolls, and praline cheesecake. Please return your check by Thursday before the meeting.

Or give us a call at 933-1718 if you can’t get it in the mail.

Advance Reservations: $40.
Tickets at the Door: $42.

PLEASE WELCOME our new members: Dr. ‘Morgan Kennedy, who is in practice in Chelsea,
Dr. Kenneth Zouhary, a surgeon at the VA Medical Center, Dr. Gary Petro who practices in
Sumiton, and Dr. Preston H. Lee 11, a resident at the VA Hospital.



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE §
Dear Colleagues, .

As the leaves turn, the temperature drops and the days grow shorter, we move into the fall
season. This is the prelude to the important secular and sacred holidays of our country. The
holiday of Thanksgiving is the first and is unique. It is a time to reflect on the many blessings
we can each be thankful for. A Thanksgiving tradition at our home is for our family and
friends to join hands around the dinner table and as part of the blessing to vocally give thanks
for something in their lives. While there are sometimes groans at the beginning, by the end of
the giving of thanks, the group takes a more solemn mood as each takes in the earnest
appreciation verbalized by his or her neighbor.

I invite you to look around your office and your community to extend personal thanks to those
who help you in your dental career. Each of your team members works with you because they
choose to be at your office. No one is performing indentured servitude. What a powerful thing
to be thankful for. The patients who come by to see you also are there by choice and your
gratitude should be evident. As a young boy working in my father’s pharmacy, I was instilled
to say “Thank you” to each and every customer. It didn’t matter how little the charge, we were
glad they chose our store to shop in. Your patients usually drive by another dental office to get
to yours. Let them know how much you appreciate their loyalty.

It is my sincere hope that each of you has a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday. I want to extend
my thanks to Carolynne and the members of the Executive Council, the various committee
chairmen and members, and the members of our Society for making this group of individual
dentists a powerful voice for our profession. I also extend thanks to the program speakers.
You have indeed made our meetings informative and enjoyable.

' Cheers,

Roy

DENTAL HYGIENE STUDY CLUB passed away Oct. 8. He graduated from the

members will hear Dr. Landon McLain University of Alabama School of Dentistry in
speak on “Cosmetic Oral Surgery” when 1954. Dr. Perryman was on the committee
they meet Nov. 9 at 6 p.m. in Room E of which established the dental assisting

Volker Hall. For further information, program at Bessemer Tech where he taught
contact Becky Walters at 823-5554 after 6 " courses for 13 years. He is survived by his wife
p-m. Peggy and son Stephen Wayne Perryman.
SINCERE SYMPATHY goes to the Any memorials should go to Grace Christian

family of Dr. Richard Perryman, who Church, Hwy. 52, Helena, AL 35080.



CONGRATULATIONS ARE IN ORDER!
Dr. Hunter Pope has won election to the

Board of Dental Examiners of Alabama.

He beat Dr. Zack Studstill by 329 votes. Dr.
Pope says he is proud that he got elected and
that Birmingham will continue to have a
representative on the Board. “I plan to be open
minded and use a lot of common sense,” he
added

Dr. Bobby Wells has also been sworn in as the
candidate selected by the Alabama Dental
Society for a five-year term.

[n other voting, officers elected were Dr. Leo
DeRosier, president; Ms. Renea Chapman,
vice president; and Dr. Tom Willis, secretary-
treasurer.

CATASTROPHE CAN HAPPEN! If so,
would you benefit from the committee of
dentists who come in voluntarily to keep
your office open?

By signing up to be on the catastrophe
committee, you ensure that someone will be
there to see your patients if you’re ill or suffer
an accident. It doesn’t cost you a penny. Of
course, you will have to be willing to
reschedule your patients to go to someone
else’s office if they are in need.

All that is neceessary to be on the committee is
to call 933-1718. When disaster strikes, it’s

too late. Thanks go to Dr. Keith Calvert,
chairman, who makes assignments during an
emergency.

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING --
Temporary Coverage: William D. Mims,
D.M.D. will cover while you’re out of the
office. He’s available to check hygiene and
evaluate emergencies for possible referral.
Tel. 256-245-6084. Cell 256-872-6084 or
wmims6084@mysylacauga.com

@
nex_“..i?

Performance under pressure

nexAir specializes in the medical gases you need.

Oxygen, Nitrogen, and Nitrous Oxide and the
regulators to make them perform.

For more information visit www.nexAir.com or call us at
(205) 856-2149

Connect with nexAir and see your whole operation flow

better.
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UPCOMING MEETINGS
]

December 1--“Bread and Butter Diagnosis” — Dr. Paul Eleazer
January 15 — “The Adhesive Restoration” —Dr. John Burgess
February 2-- “Biopsy Technique for Every Dental Practice” — Dr. Patricia Devilliers

Our December 1* and February 2*¢ meetings will be the first Tuesdays at The Summit
Club at 6:30 p.m. Our Jan. 15 meeting will be a six-hour program sponsored by Dentsply
Caulk beginning at 8:30 a.m. at Hoover Country Club. It will also feature a four-hour
section sponsored by Brasseler and exclusively for hygienists. Brenda McCarson will speak
on “Advanced Instrumentation.”

UNITED WAY — We have reached 72% of our goal of $62,000. At the last meeting, Mr. Dan
Dunne, who has been with United Way for 36 years, said our society is on top of the pile in terms
of dollars raised by dental groups across the country. Our Pacesetter Campaign is up 3.2%. Dr.
Leigh Kent, chairman, said “We all need others and others need us.” Please get your pledge card
in by Thanksgiving. We hope to go over the top again! Dr. Preston Reynolds and Dr. Roy Smith,
chairmen the past two years, set stellar precedents for reaching our goals in this important work.

CLASSIFIED AD: New Dental Office Air Compressor. Jun-Air Model: 2000-25M, 1.5 HP
motor, self-enclosed model for minimal noise output (rated at 53 decibels while running.)
Purchased for office, but never used. Rated to run 4-5 operatories at the same time. E-mail
for more info, pictures, ete.: tmkaple@gmail.com or call Trevor Kaple at (205) 383-4114.

Professional Practice Consultants, Ltd.

“=ADS South.
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a GECRGIA, LCUISIANA & TENNESSEE
Ul Earl Douglas, DDS, MBA, BVAL
{770) 664-1982

l ecrl@adssouth.com

Een e T s

B N.CARGIINA, S.CARCUNA & VIRGINIA
James J. Howard, DMD
{910) 523-1430
jim@adssouth.com

For all your dental transition needs:

Appraisals

ALABAMA, MISSISSIPP! & W. TENNESSEZ
Rebecca Kyatt

(205) 253-9094
rebecca®adssouth.com

Brokering

Practice Financing
Associate Placement oF1ICE MANAGER
Elaine Separk
(770) 664-1982
elaine@adssouth.com

Equity Associateships

www.ADSSouth.com

Practice Transitions Made Perfect™




CONGRATULATIONS TO CERTIFICATE WINNERS at the state meeting of the Alabama
Dental Association. Silver Certificates for 25 years of membership went to Drs. Rocky Alling,
James F. Ballard, Mark Clark, Leesa Rogers and Dan Wright. Life Membership Certificates
went to Drs. Larry W. Alley, Milton E. Essig, Gary L. Myers and Alvin W. Stevens.

The Most Excellent Fellow Award recipients chosen by the ALDA Board of Censors and
approved by the House of Delegates were Drs. Milton E. Essig and Gary L. Myers.

THE CHURCH OF THE RECONCILER is links new dentists five years or less out of
seeking orthodontic help for a young member dental school with seasoned dentists has now
13 whose teeth stick straight out. His mother, made about five matches! This comes under
formerly homeless, has recently moved to the aegis of Dr. Victor Kyatt of The New
Inglenook. Devonta is one of four children. Dentist Committee. Dr. Melissa Nix has
Members of the church would be willing to volunteered to serve with him on this
transport him to his dental appointments. If committee. If interested in participating,
you can provide charitable outreach, please please contact Dr. Kyatt at (205) 871-1229 or
call Mrs. Sis Levin at 933-8007 or contact our vickyattdmd@yahoo.com
office at 933-1718.
SINCERE SYMPATHY to Dr. Charles The Bulletin
McCallum and son, Dr. Chris McCallum, of
whose wife and mother Alice Lasseter Birmingham District
McCallum died Oct. 5. The family Dental Society
requested that any memorials be sent to the is published monthly
Alice L. McCallum Scholarship at the UAB at 1801 9™ Ave. So.
School of Nursing, 1530 3rd Ave. So., Birmingham, AL 35205
Birmingham 35294.

President: Dr. Roy A. Smith, ITI
WORD CAME from dental student Natasha President-Elect: Dr. Leigh Kent
Varma that she was en route to Managua, Vice President: Dr. Robert Rudolph
Nicaragua, where she planned to take a bus to Secretary: Dr. Milton Essig
Matagalpa and spend two days preparing her Treasurer: Dr. Maureen Pezzementi
presentations with the ladies of Sacuanjoche, Editor: Carolynne B. Scott

and then on the following three days give a
total of seven presentations on oral health with
some 30 to 40 people present. She uses ice
breakers, games, healthy snacks as part of her
program. She encourages changes in diet as
soft drinks are the beverage of choice there,
advocates more self-care at home, and gives
out brushes and pastes during oral health
screenings. BDDS contributed $250 toward
her project and she will share her experiences
with us at a future meeting.

Earl Cambron
Business Development Officer

Waells Farg
il La B4

OUR MENTORING PROGRAM which



]
DENTIST OF THE YEAR AWARD
O

.Please send in your nomination for Dentist of
the Year by October 26. The form was in your
last newsletter. Our fax number is 933-1707.

The nominee should be an individual who has
made significant professional impact in the
advancement of dentistry. Achievements can
involve areas such as dental community
service, clinical research, scholarly activity, or

- any other areas reflecting the high professional
and ethical standards of our society.

Individuals must be nominated by a current
member of the Birmingham District. Members
of the Executive Council are not eligible for -
nomination for a period of five years after
completion of their term. Deadline for
nomination is October 26, 2009.

After the applications are reviewed and

discussed by the Executive Council, selection
of the deserving candidate will be done

£e.MaxXCADLT

through a closed ballot. A plaque will be
presented to the recipient at our December 1
meeting.

RETIREMENT SEMINAR - The LGR
Group of Merrill Lynch is presenting
“Retirement Plans for Professionals” a free
discussion of changes in legislation,
fiduciary concerns and cash balance
pension plans. Ken Price, our financial
advisor from Merrill Lynch, and Tom
Foster, an ERISA attorney from The
Hartford, will be the hosts at The Marriott
Grandview, 3590 Grandview Parkway,
Friday, Oct. 30 from 9 to 10 a.m. To
register, please call Ken at 205-298-7462 if
you have questions. -

WARRIOR FAMILY DENTISTRY
recently celebrated an open house in new
facilities -- a renovated health center -- on
Caldwell Drive. Dr. Bob Hamric manages the
practice which includes Drs. Chris Phillips,
Adam Graham, Jing Li, Jared Murrell, Blake
Maddox and Ann Ardovino. Dr. Luther Cale
has sold his orthodontic practice in Liberty
Park and joined them part time.

All You Need For Esthetics and Strength.

IPS e.max® CAD LT is a lithium silicate glass-ceramic uniquely designed for the manufac-
turing of one-piece, full contour metal-fiee restorations. It is manufactured with an inno-
vative process, resulting in the exceptional homogeneity of the material, IPS e.max® CAD
LT demonstrates the benefits of all-ceramic restorations with the added flexibility to be
adhesively bonded or cemented. IPS e.max® CAD LT can be fabricated on either chamfer
or shoulder tooth preparations. Because IPS e.max® CAD LT is not layered with porcelain,
there is less risk of porcelain fracture, relative to other glass ceramic materials.

* Highly esthetic one-piece restorations.
¢ Indicated for single unit posterior restorations
¢ Chamfer or shoulder preparation

* Cementable or bondable

131 Lyon Lane )
Birmingham, AL 35211 Call for a case pick-up:
www.burdettedental.com 1-800-624-5301



